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Coming Up SOON in September 

VOTER SERVICES SKILL TRAINING


2 pm MONDAY September 16, 2024


** OPEN TO THE PUBLIC **


SEPTEMBER TRAINING AGENDA


Split Ticket vs Straight Ticket Voting

Disability Voting Rights


Looking Up Your Sample Ballot

Public Meeting Hosted by LWV


For the Northwest Alabama Community


5:30 pm, Tuesday September 17, 2024

The League of Women Voters (LWV) will host a public meeting for the
Northwest Alabama community on Tuesday, September 17, 2024 at
5:30pm, at the Florence-Lauderdale Public Library at 350 N. Wood Ave
Florence, AL 35630.


The League of Women Voters of Alabama President will attend to
provide information about the League of Women Voters mission and
exciting activities. At this meeting LWV members living in northwest
Alabama will discuss and vote on creating a new League At Large to
serve the citizens of Lauderdale, Colbert, Franklin, and Lawrence
Counties.


If you live in this part of the state and are interested in making
democracy work in Alabama, please attend this meeting for more
information and consider joining the League of Women Voters!  For
more information email communications@lwval.org 

LWVAL Voter Education Series


BOOK BANS AND LIBRARIAN INTIMIDATION

IN ALABAMA

6:30 pm September 23, 2024


** OPEN TO THE PUBLIC **


Click to Register

AL-CD2

GOTV Project
Update

The League's GOTV project, writing postcards to voters in  Alabama’s
Congressional District 2, is in the home stretch!  The estimate for the
project started at 27,000 postcards to voters living in CD-2 rural
counties.  The League received more voter addresses than initially
expected and the total number of postcards being mailed will be
37,000+ .  About 31,000 have been distributed to volunteers writing
cards.  There are approximately 6500 cards still to be committed to.  


Regional project leaders will collect postcards from volunteers the last
week of September.  They will be mailed to voters the first week of
October.  If you have questions concerning postcard deliver, email
sbutler@lvwal.org. 

Sign up to write postcards or donate to the project:  

LWVAL.org/CD2postcards

 

LWV of Greater Birmingham volunteers prepping GOTV
postcard packages at yet another Birmingham brewery,
Monday Night Brewing.   They packaged 5100 cards to go out
to postcard writing volunteers!

National Voter Registration Day is September 17th and the Local
Leagues in Alabama are busy registering voters throughout the state! 
Currently there are 50+ registration events scheduled in Alabama
during September with the list getting longer every day. The list of
events includes registrations at food pantries, festivals and fairs, drug
court, retirement homes, high schools, colleges, churches, libraries
and even the YMCA.  Keep up the GREAT work Alabama
Leaguers!  Less than 60 days until the election!

This is a GREAT month to volunteer with your League!
 

Senate Bill 1 (SB1) Update
 

Last month the Voter reported on the July 31 hearing at the Hugo
Black Federal Courthouse in Birmingham on the state's motion to
dismiss the lawsuit challenging the SB1 laws that criminalize assisting
people with applying for an absentee ballot.


Our SB1 legal team issued the following statement to the media
regarding Judge Proctor's decision on the State's Motion to Dismiss:
"We are glad that the court recognized the rights of blind, disabled, and
low-literacy voters in this order and that our claim under the Voting
Rights Act will proceed. While we are disappointed that the court
dismissed some of our other important claims, we intend to do
everything we can in this case (and beyond) to ensure Alabamians can
participate in our democracy fully and freely."  As the SB1 litigation
proceeds, the League continues to be unable to provide assistance
with absentee ballot applications beyond directing voters to their
county Absentee Election Manager and to the Secretary of States
website.

LWVAL Joins the 

National League's

Equal Rights Amendment
Memo

The LWVAL Boards authorized President Kathy Jones to join
the National League's federal Equal Rights Amendment
(ERA) memo. On August 23, the LWVUS contacted
Congress and the White House with the memo that included
sign-on from ALL 50 STATE LEAGUES AND LWVDC.  This
memo sent a strong and unified message about the need for
ERA publication and urgent government action. The links
below are to 1) the LWVUS press release on the memo and
2) the final letter with signatories.  Notice the signers are in
alphabetic order - so Alabama and President Jones are
listed first!

OPPORTUNITY IS KNOCKING!

Consider Contributing Your Talents at State Level

League members, you joined because you wanted to “make a
difference”, didn’t you? Your talents are valuable to your local league,
but you may not be aware of all the opportunities for service that
LWVAL, statewide, can offer.


The LWVAL Nominating Committee does more than prepare a slate of
officers for convention and council.  We are an informal resource to all
aspects of the organization to help match members with service
opportunities, but we can’t advocate for you if we don’t know about you
and your interests.


Feel free, any time, to reach out to Carol Prickett, cpricket@gmail.com,
the Nominating Committee Chair, to begin a conversation about what
service to LWVAL could be in your future. 

LWVAL Project Updates 

Strategic Planning Project.  The LWVAL strategic planning project is
underway.  Surveys have been distributed to Local League Board
members and officers.  If you received a survey and have not
completed it, please submit your responses.  If you feel you should
have received the survey and didn't or simply need another copy, email
State Treasurer Stephanie Butler at sbutler@lwval.org.  


"Climate Change - Gulf Coast Region" Climate Summit.  A group of
League members are in preliminary planning for a Gulf Coast "Climate
Change - Gulf Coast Region" Summit tentatively targeted for January
25, 2025 in Baldwin County, AL at Weeks Bay Preserve. The three
topics that are being considered for the expert panel include:  Fossil
Fuel Industries (coal, gas, oil); Storm Water Runoff and Sewer
Overflow; and Dredging and Coastal Erosion. 


This team is envisioning a series of Climate Change meetings across
Alabama, connecting the League with environmental and climate
organizations and experts;  understand the issues that affect that part
of the state; develop relationships with non-partisan environmental
organizations, and develop an advocacy strategy for the lWVAL
Climate Change and Environment priorities.  League members will
consider how we can use approved national and state LWV positions
to support climate change advocacy.  Additionally, we would like to
invite our sister Southern, Gulf State Leagues to join us, so that we
can become stronger together and act more effectively together able to
tackle the climate change issues that the Gulf States are facing.  The
summit plan will be presented to the LWVAL/LWVAL-EF boards for
review and approval sometime during the next month.  


Vote411.  The VOTE411 Committee, headed by Voter Services Chair,
Julie Reese, will publish the information for state races on Thursday
September 12.  Committee member Judy Jones said "The voter
resource platform will cover 22 statewide/district races and that survey
invitations and reminders have been sent to all candidates.  Jones
added "even though candidates in Alabama have little motivation to
participate (22 races and 17 of those are without opposition), Vote411
still offers a lot of customized information for Alabama voters." 


LWV Activities and Member Volunteer Hour and Impact Survey. 
Local Leagues will be submitting their information for the 2024 Annual
Survey between January 1 and February 13, 2025.   LWVAL Board
member Donna Reynolds (LWVGB) and committee member Judy
Jones are working on a tool that will assist Leagues in compiling and
collecting their information for the calendar year of 2024. The tool will
then be able to be used starting January 1, 2025 to simplify compiling
data for the 2025 survey.

Lobby Corps.  The LWVAL board approved the following issues as a
priorities for Lobby Corps focus in 2024-2025:  1) Voting/Election
Concerns and Problems, 2) Reproductive Rights and Maternal
Mortality, 3) Climate Change and Environment, 4) Library Issues and
5) Government Transparency.  Right now Lobby Corps team is
meeting weekly on Mondays to create tool kits that will be shared with
Local Leagues and members to begin an advocacy effort on our
priority issues.  For more information or to join the group email Kathy
Jones at kjones@lwval.org.  


Next Generation Powering Democracy. Planning has started for
League activities related to the 2025 Selma Bridge Crossing Jubilee. 
The 60th anniversary event is scheduled for March 6-9, 2025.  More to
come soon on this. 


GOTV Efforts in Alabama.  The LWVALEF is supporting Local
Leagues' GOTV efforts ahead of the November election. For more
information, members can contact either their local President or Voter
Services Chair. 

LWVAL President Quoted in the New York Times

 

The LWVAL was contacted by a New York Times journalist regarding
the well publicized Texas raids on Latino voting activists and political
organizers.  The journalist, Jazmine Ulloa, spoke to voting rights
advocates in a number of southern states, asking if they were altering
activities or taking precautions as a result of what was happening in
Texas.  State President Kathy Jones was quoted as follows:

 

"Kathy Jones, the president of the League of Women Voters of
Alabama, said the Texas raids had reinvigorated her organization’s
work to educate members and volunteers about the voting process.
The Texas investigations, she said, have had a ripple effect in
Alabama, which since 2018 has adopted restrictive voting
measures that disproportionately affect voters who are Black or Latino.

It is just shocking the efforts that are being made to cause fear and
chaos with people who are just trying to help their fellow neighbors
being able to vote,” Ms. Jones said. Still, she added, the raids in Texas
had made her members “more determined not to be intimidated.”


You can read the article by clicking the link below (no paywall). 

LWVAL 2025 Convention

The 2025 State LWVAL convention will be held May 31 - June 1.  The
2025 convention will be hosted by East Alabama and the Greater
Montgomery Leagues.  Stay tuned for more information. 

LOCAL LEAGUE NUGGETS

 

LWV Greater Tuscaloosa.  The LWVGT plans to host a meeting with
the Girl Scouts September 21st.  They are excited to partner with the
Girl Scouts to educate young girls on the importance of voting in all
elections. 

LWV Greater Birmingham.  Two core principles of LWV are
transparency in government and citizens’ right to know what is
happening within their government.  To that end, LWVGB is revitalizing
their Observer Corps—a timely initiative with shrinking local media
coverage and the growing importance of local and state government
initiatives.  Interested in being part of the team that reshapes the
LWVGB Observer Corps?  Contact Leonette Slay
at lwslay40@gmail.com. 

LWVGB Observer Corps Training Session held September 8.

LWV Tennessee Valley.  The LWVTNV's August CD-2 postcard
writing event was so successful (900 postcards!) that they have
scheduled another event for September with a goal of 800 more
cards.  

LWV Tennessee Valley.  LWVTNV member and Voter Services Chair
Roger Ellis visited HATCH to share information on voting and making a
positive  impact in communities.  Hatch is an 8-week job training
program that combines life skills workshops and industry-standard
culinary and hospitality training to empower opportunity youth to lead
self-sufficient lives.

 

(Be sure and unmute the video!)

Submit your

Local League Nugget

to TheVoter@LWVAL.org


(Submit before the end of the month)

** Important Dates in September **

September - Suicide Prevention Month


September 2 - Labor Day 


September 8 - International Literacy Day


September 9-13 - National Disability Voting Rights Week


September 10 - World Suicide Prevention Day (Sept 8-14
National Suicide Prevention Week)


September 11 - Alabama Voting Calendar:  First day to
Request an Absentee Ballot in Alabama


September 15 - October 15 - National Hispanic Heritage Month


September 17 - Constitution Day


September 21 - International Day of Peace


September 28 - Anniversary of Voting Accessibility for the
Elderly and Handicapped Act signed by President Reagan in
1984

IN CASE YOU MISSED IT

August 12, 2024

LWVAL Voter Services Education Training

 

TOPICS COVERED

Voter ID Requirements and Free Voter ID


2024 Election Dates and Deadlines

Verifying Your Voter Information


 

August 21, 2024


LWVAL Signs onto Letter re: Violation of the NVRA

On August 21, 2024 the The League of Women Voters of Alabama
was proud to stand up for voting rights as one of the organizations
who signed onto the August 21 letter to Secretary of State Allen to
notify him that he is violating the federal National Voting Rights Act
with his directive pertaining to thousands of Alabama’s naturalized
citizens on the voter rolls. 

 

If you have made it ALL the way to the bottom of this newsletter,
this is our gift to you!  Do yourself a favor and give this a watch.


"The people have the power to redeem the work of fools..." 

Patti Smith

Thank you for reading this issue of The Voter.

We welcome your ideas and feedback at TheVoter@LWVAL.org.


 

Feel free to forward this email to a friend!

 


AND If you've received this email from a friend and would like to
subscribe to the LWVAL Interest Group, click the link below.


 

Click Below to Subscribe to our YouTube Channel !!

 

Click Below to Donate and Support the League's Work !!
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